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Recommendation Regarding the Adoption of a Pre-Service Performance Assessment


Background

In November 2014, the Assessment Development Subcommittee of the Educator Preparation Advisory Council (EPAC) explored three pre-service performance assessments as part of the charge to this subcommittee. These assessments included the National Observational Teaching Exam (NOTE) and the Pre-Service Performance Assessment for Teachers (PPAT), both developed by Educational Testing Service (ETS), and edTPA, developed by the Stanford Center for Assessment, Learning, and Equity (SCALE), and administered by Pearson Evaluation Systems and the American Association of Colleges for Teacher Education (AACTE). At that time, the subcommittee recommendation supported further investigation of the edTPA, a pre-service performance assessment of new teacher competency aligned with state and national teaching standards.
During the 2015-2016 academic year, seven educator preparation programs (EPPs) in Connecticut, representing public, private, and alternative route to certification (ARC) programs, volunteered to pilot the edTPA across a number of different content areas. The preparation programs were: Central Connecticut State University, Southern Connecticut State University, Eastern Connecticut State University, Western Connecticut State University, University of St. Joseph, Quinnipiac University, and Teach For America - Connecticut. Content areas included elementary education, special education, physical education, and secondary content areas such as math, science, and English Language Arts.

 

As part of this pilot, the CSDE contracted with RTI International to conduct an external evaluation of pilot activities. The focus of the evaluation was to develop an understanding of the types of programmatic and state-wide structures, supports, and policies that should be considered when implementing a pre-service performance assessment such as edTPA. The evaluation was also designed to uncover important questions and recommendations that Connecticut EPPs and the CSDE should bear in mind when considering adoption of the assessment, a potential timeline, and policy decisions.

 

In July 2016, the Assessment Development Subcommittee of the EPAC was presented with the final RTI evaluation report, as well as perspectives and reflections from leaders of pilot EPPs. In light of the findings from the evaluation, as well as the positive experiences shared by the pilot EPPs, the subcommittee formally endorsed the adoption of edTPA as Connecticut's pre-service performance assessment, with caveats as outlined below.
Recommendation:

Adopt the edTPA as Connecticut's pre-service performance assessment of new teachers with the following caveats:
· the edTPA is implemented as a certification assessment;
· a clear implementation timeline is developed, including a gradual transition to consequentiality;
· the CSDE will explore and consider support to defray the cost of the edTPA for low-income candidates; and
· the CSDE will continue to examine current pre-service assessments to ensure that the assessment system is cohesive and balanced. 

